5T. CLAIR CATHOLIC
DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD

Liphting the Wey — Rjicing in Oor foumey

July 27, 2014

To Whom It May Concern:

In the spring of 2013, Wellington Builders Inc. was awarded the renovation and
expansion of our secondary school facility (St. Patrick’s Catholic High School - [001
Rapids Parkway) in Sarnia, Lambton. This project involved several complex renovations
to the existing facility as well as constructing a new 50,000 sq.fi. addition. The 15 million
dollar project involved construction and re-purposing of an entire facility so it's able to
house a consolidated enrolment of approximately 1,500 (staff and students) for
September of 2014.

Wellington Builders Inc. acted as our General Contractor for all phases of the project.
Wellington Builders Inc. demonstrated the necessary expertise and knowledge to manage
this extremely complex project. Renovations by definition are difficult, but the added
complications of having to work around stafT and students during the early and late stages
of the project prove even more challenging. Throughout the entire project, we received
excellent support and co-operation from Wellington Builders Inc. The management and
supervisory staff assigned to the project were highly experienced and made valuable
suggestions on ways to expedite construction.

Overall, the 5t. Clair Catholic District School Board are very pleased with the quality of
construction and level of service provided by Wellington Builders Inc. Throughout the
expansion and renovation, Wellington Builders Inc. provided a solid working relationship
with all parties involved (consultants, sub-trades, suppliers, maintenance staff and owner)
to get the job completed on time and within budget.

Sincerely,

Tony Montanino, P.Eng, MBA
Manager — Facility Services
Tel: 519.339.7274, Ext. 201
Cel: 519.381.1777



